O Ministry of Science and ICT

H.E. Ms. Areewan Haorangsi
Secretary General
Asia-Pacific Telecommunity

5 April 2019

Your Excellency,

On behalf of the Republic of Korea, it is my great pleasure to formally inform
you that Korea has decided to nominate Senior Director Mr. Sang-hun Lee as a
candidate for the post of Deputy Secretary General of the Asia-Pacific
Telecommunity.

Mr. Sang-hun Lee has garnered extensive international experience in
telecommunication since he joined the Ministry of Science and ICT in 2004.
Moreover, Mr. Lee has exerted substantial efforts to the APT as one of the most
devoted ICT experts in Korea. With his experience and passion, I am confident
that he is certainly well qualified for the position of Deputy Secretary General.

I would also like to inform you that Korea is willing to host the 15™ Session of
the General Assembly and the 44™ Session of the Management Committee of the
Asia-Pacific Telecommunity in 2020. I believe that Korea, one of the 15 founding
members, will be able to expand its contribution to the activities of the APT
through this opportunity.

With the objective of continuing as well as strengthening its cooperation with the
APT, the government of Korea endorses the candidature of Mr. Lee and expresses
its intention to host the next General Assembly and the Management Committee.
I believe that we can build a brighter future for the Asia-Pacific region together.

Yours sincerely,

R R

Wonki Min

Vice Minister
Ministry of Science and ICT
Republic of Korea
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